
CAPENHURST CE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

  NEWSLETTER 

23rd June 2014 

I hope you all had a lovely weekend and enjoyed the beautiful 
weather.  Don’t forget non-uniform day on Friday this week with 
donations of chocolate or a bottle for the tombola after Sports 
Day on Thursday 3rd July.  
Mrs Green 

Dates and events 

Thursday 3rd July - Sports Day on the field (Friday 4th July is the reserve date). There will be a fundraising event run by 
Friends of Capenhurst following Sports Day - I hope many of you will be able to join us. 

Tuesday 8th and Wednesday 9th July - Changeover morning where the children will spend the morning in their new classes 
ready for September. 

Friday 11th July - School reports will be sent home with each child. 

Monday 14th July - Whole school open evening. 

Tuesday 15th July - Afternoon and evening performance of ‘Go for Goal’; the end of year performance for all pupils in 
KS2. 

Tickets for both performances will go on sale later this week. 

Friday 18th July - Enterprise planning morning. 

Monday 21st July - Enterprise making morning. 

Monday 21st July - Leavers’ party - everyone is invited to join the families of the Year 6 pupils to celebrate their time at 
Capenhurst. 

Tickets will go on sale later this week for the Leaver’s party for those families who wish to join in with this celebratory event. 
It is being held at The Oaks Golf Club, Mollington. 

 

School will break up for summer on Wednesday 23rd July at 2pm. Please note the earlier finish time. 

Football and Flags 
Thank you to everyone who was able to join the children on Friday as part of our ‘Football and Flags’ family learning after-
noon. The school was busy and the children enjoy it when you are able to join them in school. I hope you had a good time 
and learnt something new about football, the World Cup or Brazil during your time in school. We are planning to continue 
with family learning together sessions in the next school year and would welcome any suggestions that you may have for 
themes, focus or specific areas of the curriculum that you would like to see in action. Send your ideas and suggestions to 
me via email - head@capenhurstcep.cheshire.sch.uk and I shall include as many as I can in next year’s plan. 

Celebrations! 

 

Class 1 - Ava Abbinante for improvement with her reading and writing and trying hard in every-
thing she does. 

Class 2 - Orion Dobbie for superb effort with his writing. 

Class 3 - Amber Tunstall for trying so hard to improve her writing by writing more exciting sen-
tences. 

Class 4 - Sam Brocklehurst for great all round effort given all the time in everything he does. 

 

The Infant Cup was awarded to Cobey Jones for listening well this week and for super improve-
ment in reading and remembering phonic sounds. The Junior Cup was awarded to Mark Howie 
for starting to make progress with his writing in class and for showing enthusiasm for literacy. Well 
done to everyone who shared their news and achievements in assembly this week. 

Sharing Assembly 
Sharing assembly will take place on Friday in the 
Village Hall as usual. There will be a 100 club 
draw this week. 
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Sports Day 
Sports Day will start at 1.30pm on the field. This is accessed through the gate in the corner of the car park. Families are 
invited to come along and cheer their children on. A few pairs of hands would be most helpful in the morning to move 
equipment and furniture, please let me know if you are able to help. Thank you. 
Following Sports Day on Thursday 3rd July there will be an ‘Afternoon Tea’ with Friends of Capenhurst organising a small 
selection of stalls for you to peruse and enjoy. There will also be ice cream and sports activities for the children to enjoy. It 
was a lovely afternoon last year and we hope for a repeat of the weather and fun. 

Birthday Celebrations 
The following children have celebrated a birthday during the 
holidays or this week: 
 
 

Dominic Evans 

Eleanor Riley 

Fundraising - Recycling  
Each child brought home an envelope into which you can place a selection of items, such as jewellery, phones etc. for re-
cycling. The envelopes are to be returned to school by Friday 27th July with your child’s name clearly marked so that they 
can be placed in a prize draw. 

Y6 Leavers’ Disco 
At Capenhurst the Y6 Leavers’ Disco is open to all the children and their families as a whole school celebration of the Y6 
pupils’ time at school. The event will be taking place at The Oaks Golf Club, Mollington on Monday 21st July from 6.30pm 
onwards. There will be a disco and the children will also be selling the items they have made as part of the enterprise activi-
ty - ‘Grow a Pound’. Part way through the evening, each Y6 child will receive an award to make their moving on from 
Capenhurst to pastures new. Information about how to purchase tickets will be sent very soon. Make a note of the date and 
the staff and I look forward to seeing many of you there on the night. 

Scholastic Book Orders 
Each child will have brought home a Scholastic Book Club leaflet and order form. Please return any orders and payment by 
Tuesday 24th June (tomorrow). Payment details are included on the order form. 

Year 6 Leavers’ Lunch 
The Leavers’ Lunch will be held on Monday 21st July and this will replace the usual dinner for that day. Year 6 have picked 
the menu and this year it will be: 

 All Day Breakfast 

 Crispy Cakes 

 Chocolate Milkshake 
Please look out for the separate letter later in the week regarding this. 


